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REPORT: Favorable, 4-1 In Favor: Council Members Glaros, Harrison, Taveras, and Turner. 

Oppose: Lehman. 

 

CB-114-2017 is a Bill to amend the Chief Liquor Inspector, the Deputy Chief Liquor Inspector, Liquor 

Inspectors, Personnel Analysis and Personnel Aide series.  The changes are a result of an organizational 

study done for the Board of License Commissioners. The study revealed that the Chief and Deputy 

Liquor Inspectors should be assigned to a higher grade and classified as exempt status positions. The 

Liquor Inspectors will become part of the classified service. In addition, based on the results of the 

study, the Personnel Analyst and the Personnel Aide class series will reflect a change in the class series 

titles. 

 

Valarie Farrar, Office of Human Resources Management provided the Committee with an overview of 

CB-114-2017. 

 

Questions were raised about the current liquor inspectors as it related to the classified service and the 

Committee was informed that the current inspectors would be appointed to similar positions with the 

classified service. 

 

The Office of Law verbally reported CB-114-2017 to be in proper legislative from with no legal 

impediments to its enactment. 

 

The Office of Audits and Investigations reports that the enactment of CB-114-2017 will have an adverse 

fiscal impact of $134,973 for FY’ 2018. 

 

After discussion, the Public Safety and Fiscal Management Committee voted CB-114-2017 out 

favorably, 4-1. 
 


